
Town of Mendon 

Board of Health 

20 Main St. Mendon 

Minutes for  

June 13, 2017 
 

Chairman Andy Fiske called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 

Present: Alan Greenberg - Vice Chairman, Tom Fichtner - BOH Member 
 

Location – Board of Health Office– 20 Main Street, Mendon, MA 01756 
 

Ann Mazar was unable to attend. 
 

106 Millville Street – Fred Lapham of Shea Engineering came in as a representative for the 

owners at 106 Millville Street.  The issue discussed relates to the Title V Inspection Report 

stating it is designed for a 2-bedroom and the BOH records indicate that it is designed for a 1-

bathroom barn.  There is also a concern that there may be a 3rd bedroom.  Fred stated his Belief 

that the goal of Title V is to determine when a system is not protecting public health and show 

when a system is in failure.  Tom Ryder said the system is out of compliance but the design does 

accommodate for a 2 bedroom.  Tom will write a letter rescinding his previous order. 
 

42 Millville Street – The Board discussed the septic system at this location.  Andy was informed 

by the owner Richard Corcoran that he has only installed the septic tank and he installed it 

without having an installer’s license.  The Board will send a cease and desist letter to the 

property owner in regards to the septic system.  Also, the Board instructed Mr. Corcoran that the 

septic line must be severed and left exposed and protected in a safe area. Mr. Corcoran must also 

have his licensed septic installer attend the next meeting with him.  
 

The Board asked Tom Ryder for some dates that he is available to inspect the septic system for 

Clough school.  Tom will get back to the Board.  Once that has happened, the Board will reach 

out to Lenny (BOH Health Agent) and the school to arrange dates. 
 

Tom F. made a motion to accept the minutes for April 12th and April 26th.  Alan seconds the 

motion all members agreed.  Motion carried.   
 

Next meeting will be June 21, 2017. 
 

Tom F. wanted to talk to the Board on behalf of the 350th Anniversary Committee.  Tom 

explained the possibility of a Farm-to-Table event as part of Mendon’s 350th celebration.  He 

spoke with Lenny and any entity that does not have a food permit currently will have to apply 

and be approved for a 1 day permit.  Those entities that are in Mendon and have current food 

permits wound not need an additional permit.  Tom F. is requesting the Board waive any fees for 

this event.  Andy and Alan were not sure but did take it under advisement. 
 

Alan made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Tom seconds the motion.  All members agreed.  

Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m. 

 

 

 

Approved October 10, 2017 


